
26 January 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Today we welcome Mrs Andrews back from Uganda, after visiting the Molly and Paul Foundation. She had an 

incredible experience and has brought back lots of wonderful stories. There will be more updates via Class Dojo 

in the coming days—but I’ve added a few photos here to start with. During this week, Mrs Andrews will be 

talking to each class about what life is like as a child in Uganda and sharing her photographs.  

Last week we had a visit from the Cornwall Education Library Service who assisted us in sorting through our 

library books and ensuring  that our library is well-resourced. Please do pop along to our after school library 

sessions where our Year Six Librarians will be on hand to help with returning and selecting new reading 

materials. The Library will be open from 3:20pm to 3:45pm on Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

Best Wishes 

Mrs Morris 

DEVORAN NEWS 
Message from the Head  

Welcome Back Mrs Andrews! 

 



Eden Visit—Year  Four 

On Friday, Year 4 visited the Eden Project and completed a workshop called Climate Culture. This 

involved the children searching for climate clues around the site, assessing the impact and 

findings solutions to reduce the carbon footprint. Key takeaways to reduce your carbon footprint 

were: to compost food waste, walk to school and growing your own food.  



Eden Visit—Foundation Stage 



Devoran Youth Speaks Team 

A huge well done for the Youth Speaks Team 

(Morley, Vivi and Megan) who represented the 

school in the Rotary Club Youth Speaks 

Competition, held at Truro School. Their topic was 

the cost of living crisis and how this effects children. 

They all spoke with such confidence and conviction, 

- it was a very difficult decision for the judges. In the 

end, it was a very close call and we came joint 

second to Perran-ar-worthal School and we wish 

them every success in the next round. 

 

We were so proud of the way that Morley, Vivi and 

Megan represented the school—thank you! 

Year Three 

The Romans have arrived in Year Three and have been using their Roman Shield in Testudo 

(turtle) formation to defend themselves from the marauding Celts! 



 
Penny, Joseph, Seb and Bethany (Y5) are our wonderful 

writers for this week! In Year Five  they have been  

writing their own ‘lost’ stories! 



House Points 

Congratulations to Trevose! 

 

Longships Pendeen Trevose Godrevy 

235 251 236 218 

Upcoming Dates for your Diary 

Tuesday 5 March – Y6 and FS Height and Weight check 

Wednesday 6 March – Songfest 

Thursday 7 March – World Book Day and Reading Café 

Monday 11 March – Cornwall Music Festival starts 

Monday 18 March—Stay Safe Online   

(Parents evening session) 

Saturday 23 March – Devoran Spring Flower Show 

Monday 25 March – Rocksteady Concert 10.00am 

Thursday 28th March – End of Term 1.30pm 

 



Year 6 Football 

Sports Messages from Mrs French… 

Year 6  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Devoran ’v’ ArchBishop Benson 0-0, Devoran ‘v’ Tregolls 8-0, Devoran ‘v’ Truro 2-1 

Florence: As soon as we started we knew that this was going to be fun. It was very tiring, but we 

played throughout it and came away 0-0. 

Vivi: I think the football was amazing! The Devoran Team did their best and won 8-0. We all 

worked well, tackled our hardest as one team. Everyone is excited for the next league game. 

Edie and Ella: Every team played well and we came out winning 2 games and drew one match. 

Overall, we had a great time and started the league strongly. 

On Monday 19th February 
Year 6 boys played Kea 
School in a league football 
match. It was a great game 
with lots of good football. 
They were a very strong 
team. We won 2-0 and 
scored our goals in the last 
10 minutes. It was fun and 
there was lots of good 
sportsmanship. Well done 
Devoran!  

 



 

Super Saturdays are aimed at students who are thinking about applying for a place at Redruth School 
in September 2025 and are designed to give them a taster of the secondary school setting/ facilities 
and departments ahead of their application to Cornwall Council. 

To book a space, please click here 

For the Attention of Year Five Pupils 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=2x2t03_W90K9tsNihjHh2BD2z_aVWwtJlwQOMxZ5ZQZUN1JRMDM2TFdSUlFaUUdaNVRCUDFEWDBXVi4u



